Tourism Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 5, 2007, 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.

Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware

 

Attendance
 

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Tom McCarthy (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (DTO)

Barbara Benson (Board Member)
Dina Reider (DTO)

George Fiorile (Board Member)
Cheryl Lahman (DTO)

Mike Schwartz (Board Member) 
Cindy Small (Guest)


Scott Thomas (Guest)

The meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Chairman Linda Parkowski 

 

 Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held March 20, 2007 were reviewed and approved.

 

DEDO Administration Presentation – Budget, PAT and Staffing
 

Cheryl Lahman and Tom McCarthy presented the Tourism Budget Revenue PowerPoint presentation to the TAB members.  The information presented detailed funding, staffing, expenditures and special appropriations that are used from the Tourism Budget.
The Quarterly PAT reports will be sent via email by Tim Morgan to all board members due to the large size of the file.  
 

Tourism Enhancement Bill (TEB) Update PAT definition
 

The TEB has been put on hold at this time until September.  
Delaware Tourism Office Marketing
 

The Delaware Tourism Office in the process of adding their Marketing plan onto the website this month.  Dina will email a notice and plan to TAB Members upon completion.
Statistics of the website has been extremely positive.  Real time stats are available.   Jan 07, the website had 23,271 unique visitors.  Unique visitors are those that have visited the site for the first time.  May 07 experienced 35,252 unique visitors.  Since running the TV commercials the total unique visitors to date is 109,539; this is a 60% increase since Feb 23, 07.   Total hits to the website since Jan 07 is 271,879; majority of those hits are going to www.delaware.com.

AAA ranked Delaware 10th most expensive state to visit.  This is due to Delaware’s size.  Delaware doesn’t have a lot of low end hotels in the state.  
Marketing has set guidelines and are exploring new initiatives to have measurements in place to gauge return on investments on their marketing efforts in various arenas.  They will run the television commercial again and will have a full assessment in the fall.

Grants/Public Hearing
 
Marketing is also working with the CVB’s; (they are the gatekeepers for their counties) in establishing criteria for grant submission.  The criteria will become the benchmark for others to follow. 

The TAB Board members addressed areas of improvement for the Grant submission process.  It was suggested that a workshop should be put in place to assist in the grant application process.    It was also suggested that guidelines need to be in place to help identify stricter requirements for grants that will have a greater return on investment. The Board members stressed the need to have measurement tools in place to monitor and track successes and areas of improvements for grants that are awarded.  In addition, it was a consensus that the same company/person should not receive a grant more than 2 times.  Need to teach them to wean off the state with outside sponsorship.
 

Capital Resources need to be aggressive in showing the basics in knowledge of ROI.  TAB requested that Gary, Rudy or Sanskriti develop at ROI 101 basic template and teach ROI 101 in workshops.
TAB requested a summary report on grants broken down by counties.

Sports Betting
 
George Fiorile informed the TAB in regards to Sports Betting being brought before the state for consideration.  George would like to know where the TAB stands in regards to this initiative.
Barbara Benson of the Tourism Advisory Board made the following motion:

  

“…while we (TAB) take no position with regard to Sports Betting, we encourage a full legislative discussion on what it appears to be a potential for revenue enhancement for the State of Delaware.”
George Fiorile seconded the motion.  

All in favor – yes, All against – none, motion passed.
Governor’s Summit Recap
 
The board thought it was much better this year.  
A.) The key note speaker at the event was very well liked.

B.) The decision to mix people in the seating arrangement was very well received; you were seated next to people that you would not otherwise had the opportunity to sit with.  
C.) Lots of valuable information in such a short amount of time.  Would have liked to hear what some of the other speakers had to say, but do to crossover of times, this was not possible.
D.) Suggested that we look into possibly 2 levels of registration.  Level 1 for Breakfast with the keynote speaker and Level 2 for the hard core participants.
E.) The event seemed to taper after lunch.
F.) Suggested more of an industry lead conference: using the supplier chains, limo drivers, etc.
Public Comment
 
None
 
New Business    
 
Director Judy Cherry attended a 4 hour long session with the Governor and the Federal Government in regards to a Delaware evacuation plan.  Simulated what would happen if a Category 5 Hurricane hit Delaware.  At this time, we do not have a detailed plan in place that would breakdown, what and when a specific businesses MUST evacuate; where they would evacuate, etc.
Director Cherry asked for volunteers to form a work group to sit down with our business leaders to implement processes and procedures in case of an emergency.  
 

Norma Derrickson made a motion to adjourn.

George Fiorile seconded the motion.  

All in favor – yes, All against – none, motion passed.
 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m. 
Next Meeting
 
The next TAB Meeting will be held on September 4, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. in the Delaware Economic Development Office, Horizon Room.

